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DR LEE PUTS M.A.S.H 

UNITS TO PM 

Remembrance Day Procession, Finchampstead Dr Lee chairing a discussion on broadband provision  

Dr Phillip Lee MP with Barclays Apprentice Graduate, Mark 

Shakespeare 

On Sunday 10th November, I 
attended several Memorial 
Services across the constitu-
ency to pay my respects to the 
men and women who have 
selflessly given their lives in 
service to our nation. I joined a 
service at Bracknell War Memo-
rial and a procession to Holy 
Trinity Church, where I was 
honoured to give a reading at 
the Civic Service. I also at-
tended an afternoon service at 
Finchampstead War Memorial 
and wreaths were laid on my 
behalf at Crowthorne and Sandhurst. Remembrance Services are a humbling and 
poignant time at which to pay homage to those who have fought in the past, and to 
pay tribute to those who are currently risking their lives for the good and security of 
the United Kingdom. 

Dr Lee with Rev Julie Ramsbottom, Rector of St James' Church and St James' 

& St John's Church, Finchampstead and Rev Mark-Aaron Tisdale, Associate 

Priest St James' Church and St Mary & St John's Church Finchampstead. Rev 

Tisdale is also a Padre with the Beds & Herts ACF 

SERVING BRACKNELL, CROWTHORNE, FINCHAMPSTEAD AND SANDHURST 

NOTICE:  This newsletter is a parliamentary publication outlining the activities of Dr Phillip Lee MP in his duties as Member 

of Parliament for Bracknell in both Parliament and the constituency.   

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 

I was pleased to meet constituent Mark Shakespeare in the 
House of Commons on Thursday 7th November, following 
his completion of a one-year apprentice scheme at the 
Bracknell branch of Barclays Bank.  

.ŀǊŎƭŀȅǎΩ ŀǇǇǊŜƴǘƛŎŜǎƘƛǇ ǎŎƘŜƳŜ ǿŀǎ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǇŜƻπ
ple with no qualifications gain work. Since its launch in April 
2012, 1,000 young people have enrolled on the apprentice-
ship programme, which guarantees a permanent job on suc-
cessful completion.  

Mark celebrated his graduation at a ceremony held in West-
minster and is now looking forward to starting his new ca-
reer with Barclays. Mark should be extremely proud of what 
he has achieved through his hard-work and commitment 
and I wish him every success in the future. 

Local Apprentice Secures New Career 

Dr Lee questions the Prime Minister in the 
Chamber 

 

   Fireworks at Harmans Water School in Bracknell Energy and Climate Change Select Committee 

On Monday 18th November, following the Prime 

aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊΩǎ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ǘȅǇƘƻƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

Philippines, I put forward the idea of Mobile Army 

Surgical Hospital (M.A.S.H) units to the Chamber. 

M.A.S.H units present a cost-effective and time-

efficient way of administering medical care to 

those affected by conflicts and natural disasters, 

and would be an appropriate national response to 

the crisis in the Philippines. The Prime Minister 

has expressed interest in my idea, which can be 

manufactured in the UK and deployed to the 

recipient destination within 24 hours. 
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NEW URGENT CARE CENTRE IN BRACKNELL 

 

THE BROADBAND DEBATE 

On Monday 25th 
November, I was 
pleased to host the 
Parliamentary Space 
Committee meeting 
on national broad-
band provision. The 
meeting took place 
in the House of 
Commons and was 
organised in con-
junction with the 
Digital Policy Alliance.  

Having campaigned heavily for the provision of better 
broadband services in Finchampstead, this is an issue 
which I have long been involved with in Parliament.  

The event was extremely well attended and provoked a 
lively discussion. In answer to the question of how to 
achieve 100% broadband coverage across Britain, it was 
concluded that satellite technology may hold the answer 
to connecting the final few homes and businesses. This 
would be welcome news for our space industry, as 25% of 
ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ǎŀǘŜƭƭƛǘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ōǳƛƭǘ ƛƴ 
the UK. 

 

EU REFERENDUM BILL 
aȅ ŎƻƭƭŜŀƎǳŜ WŀƳŜǎ ²ƘŀǊǘƻƴ atΩǎ tǊƛǾŀǘŜ aŜƳōŜǊǎΩ .ƛƭƭ ƻƴ 
the EU Referendum was debated in Parliament on a series 
of Fridays in November. I usually reserve Fridays for visiting 
schools, businesses and local ventures across the constitu-
ency. However, due to the Bill passing through Parliament 
on these days, I, along with many of my colleagues, was 
required to postpone constituency business in order to be 
in Westminster.  

I believe that this potentially monumental piece of legisla-
ǘƛƻƴ ŎƻƳŜǎ ŀǘ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ǿƘŜƴ ŀ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŘǳƳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ¦YΩǎ ƳŜƳπ
bership of the European Union is necessary and pertinent. I 
therefore felt that the Bill required my full support as it 
progressed through Parliament. I hope that you understand 
my reasons for supporting the Bill and why my presence in 
Westminster was necessary during this period. The Bill has 
now passed through the House of Commons, and I look 
forward to resuming my constituency activities as normal. 

Chairing the broadband debate 

On Friday 9th No-
vember I joined 
staff and pupils of 
Harmans Water 
Primary School in 
Bracknell for a fan-
tastic fireworks 
display to mark Guy 
Fawkes Night. I 
thoroughly enjoyed 
the evening, espe-
cially meeting with 

the pupils, who were keen to tell me how much fun they were having!  
The fireworks were provided by local business Star Fireworks, whom I cam-
paigned on behalf of earlier this year in order to prevent an EU directive 
from indirectly harming their business. Fortunately the campaign was suc-
cessful, and Star Fireworks can continue to be enjoyed by people of Brack-
nell. I look forward to hearing more of their successes in the future. 

Fireworks at Harmans Water School  

I have long been 

campaigning for the 

provision of better 

healthcare in our lo-

cal area, and last 

month I met with the 

Health Secretary, 

Jeremy Hunt, to dis-

cuss the future of the 

H ea l thSpace  i n 

Bracknell.  

 

I am delighted that an Urgent Care Centre is to be 

established at the Brant s Bridge centre in 

Bracknell. I will continue to campaign for better 

health care across the constituency, but I believe 

that this news represents a significant milestone in 

achieving greater health services for our region. 

Dr Lee speaking at a health meeting 

in Bracknell 

Dr Lee with Headteacher Phillip Hibbs and Andy Hubble of 

Star Fireworks 


